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Portrush and Magill Roads 
Intersection Upgrade
The Australian and South Australian governments 

are jointly funding the $98 million upgrade of the 

Portrush and Magill roads intersection.  

The Portrush and Magill roads intersection is part of 

the National Land Transport Network and forms part 

of the Outer Ring Route, which is a major traffic and 

freight route. With an Annual Average Daily Traffic of 

approximately 60,200 vehicles through the 

intersection, the existing intersection is currently 

operating at capacity in both the AM and PM peak 

periods, with signal phasing and traffic lanes fully 

utilised, creating congestion and causing safety risks. 

The upgrade will improve travel times and safety for 

all road users, improve network reliability and support 

economic activity. A copy of the current concept can 

be found on the project website at: 

www.dpti.sa.gov.au/magill 

 
 

About the demolition works 

 The demolition works are being undertaken by 

the Department of Planning, Transport and 

Infrastructure’s prequalified contractors. 

 These works are being undertaken along the 

western side Portrush Road and Magill Road to 

facilitate the new intersection upgrade. 

 In addition to the demolition works, an asbestos 

assessment is being completed and any 

identified asbestos will be removed. All asbestos 

removal works will be carried out by a licensed 

asbestos contractor in accordance with the 

Environmental Protection Authority Guidelines. 

These measures will ensure the safety of the 

community and workers. 

 Existing structures (i.e. garages and sheds) 

located on boundaries will be replaced with a ‘like 

for like’ fence, if required. 

 The works are being undertaken in stages. 

 Prior to the demolition works commencing on 

each property, temporary fencing is being 

installed around properties for safety reasons 

and utility service disconnections are being 

undertaken. 

 Security patrols have been engaged to maintain 

a presence throughout the project area. Police 

patrols will also monitor the project area and can 

be contacted on 131444, or 000 in an emergency 

situation. 

 Dust Management 

 Demolition works may create some short-term 

disturbance to nearby residents. Dust cannot be 

completely eliminated, however measures are 

being put in place works to minimise the impacts 

of dust, as much as practically possible. 

 

If you would like further information regarding 

the project please: 

Call: 1300 794 880 

Email: dpti.communityrelations@sa.gov.au  

Visit: www.dpti.sa.gov.au/magill 
  

https://www.dpti.sa.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0003/638454/CONSULTATION_PORTRUSH_RD_AND_MAGILL_RD_INTERSECTION_UPGRADE_FINAL.pdf
mailto:dpti.communityrelations@sa.gov.au
http://www.dpti.sa.gov.au/magill

